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Scouting in Rusthall

1994
“If a man cannot make his point to keen boys in ten minutes, he ought to be shot !”
Lord Robert Baden-Powell

(1857 to 1941)
	?
	We are seeking :

· Further events that occurred this year.
· Copies of The Venture Messenger.
· Copies of the St Paul’s Church Parish Magazine for this year.

· Copies of the Kent & Sussex Courier for this year.

· Any knowledge that you may have of this year.


Can you help ? Please click HERE if you can.
Trevor Martin appointed GSL

May 1994

Trevor Martin is invested as Group Scout Leader by District Commissioner Tony Donovan at the Group AGM.
From the Minutes of the 1994 AGM
The Venture Scout Unit have had a busy six months. Kevin Powley reported a drop in numbers         (they now only have eight members) due to University take-up and old age ! He hopes that there will be some Scouts coming into the Unit in the near future. The Unit have been involved in clearance at Bulls Hollow on the common and had a very interesting talk from Steve Budden, who is in charge of conservation on the common. They have begun the repairs on the Group's old trek cart, had their usual Christmas party, initiated an annual Unit Dinner, helped with the Tunbridge Wells half marathon and are now involved with plans for their Summer Expedition to the Brecon Beacons.  Kevin was delighted to announce that Madeleine Davidson has been chosen to go to Holland to represent Tunbridge Wells District at the World Jamboree next year.
Scouts - Jamie Mankelow took on the Leadership of the Troop after Christmas and is very pleased that Chris James and Trevor Reed have taken out Assistant Leader Warrants. James Saunders is now a regular helper as is Malcolm Carver.  The Troop had very good turnout for St George's day this year, and for their "sponsored knot" in the High street. They will be taking part in the District Raft Race and Six a side football at Groombridge.
Cub Scouts - Peter Crome reported - the Pack structure has changed recently with the average age of the boys now only 8½ years old. They have developed a new training programme due to the excellent volunteer help every week.  However Peter feels unable to continue due to pressure of work and family commitments.  Ron Miles has been helping, but has now found a job that will take him all over the Country and so it is with great regret that the Pack evenings have been suspended on a temporary basis until a Leader can be found. Any volunteers would be welcome with open arms. The whole group will suffer badly if the Cub Pack collapses. Chris Woodward thanked Peter for his hard work, and emphasised that training is not difficult and that we are desperate for a new Leader.

Report on Group Headquarters

1994 Annual General Meeting

John Weddell gave an update on the proposals for a new Headquarters and the fundraising for it.
Progress is slow but we are still working towards a new HQ with the co-operation of the Council.  We have a probable site for a Scout "hut" or the possibility of sharing in a Community Hall / Sports pavilion.  There is much discussion still between the interested groups and the Council.
Fundraising so far has included a donation of £500 from BT, £291.00 from the Working- Mens Club Charity Darts Match, nearly £400.00 from the Sponsored Knot.  Guy Sankey ran the London Marathon for us (total unknown as yet) and the "100 Club" which still needs more members before it can be up and running.  
Particular thanks to Robin Snook, Mark Stevens, John Forrester and Guy Sankey for their input to the fundraising.  
North Downs Hike

May 1994 ?

 Hike along North Downs to Kemsing Youth Hostel.

Did you take part in the hike and have memories or photos to share ? 

If so, please let us know by clicking HERE.
GASAC

Guides and Scouts Activity Camp ?

Blacklands

The camp was held at Blacklands with 237 attendees.

Did you take part in the camp and have memories or photos to share ? 

If so, please let us know by clicking HERE.
Summer Camp

Wellers Town

August 1994

The Troop Summer Camp was held at Wellers Town (Chiddingstone) – the first main camp by new Leaders, Jamie Mankelow & Chris James.

Did you attend the Summer camp and have memories or photos to share ? 

If so, please let us know by clicking HERE.
Our 75th Anniversary Reunion
Parish Hall

Date to be determined

Laurie Foster and his family left Rusthall in 1950, but clearly still had an interest in the Group four and a half decades later. Amongst the Scouting memorabilia passed on by his daughter, is a newspaper cutting that gives an account of our Reunion.
From The Courier
Recalling Scouting Days
Rusthall Scout Troop celebrated its 75th anniversary in style with messages from Fiji and Australia.
Skip Boxall opened the evening and welcomed guests who came from across the country to join the celebrations on Saturday.

John Twort, an Assistant Cubmaster in the 1960s, had travelled from Glasgow and was made to feel at home with a performance by Tonbridge and Malling pipers.

Mr Twort gave the address to mark the Troop’s 75th birthday. He read a letter from Kathlyn Relf, who was Assistant Cubmistress in 1940 with the late Miss Brankston.

The letter recalled an outside meeting during the Second World War, when two German aircraft flew over and the Cubs ran to their homes for cover.
Friends of Rusthall Scouts could watch videos of present day Scouting and look at pictures and slides of old camps and hikes.

	Also there for the celebrations was Leon Piper, who first joined the Troop in 1914, before its registration five years later.

The old trek cart, specially renovated (by the Venture Scouts) for the occasion, was on display.

Organiser Robin Snook said the event had taken a whole year to organise. He said, “I just want to thank everyone connected with the tremendous success of the evening. I’m really looking forward to organising something slightly different for next year, although at the moment that’s all remaining a secret”.

Did you attend the Reunion and have memories or photos to share ? 

If so, please let us know by clicking HERE.
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When ex-Scouts from the Rusthall troop got together for their 75th anniversary,
memories stretched back to 1914 in one case and to an open-air meeting broken
up by German bombers in the second world war







Researchers’ note – Unfortunately, the Group’s urgent need to raise funds to replace the loss of their Denny Bottom Headquarters had to take priority – preventing a further Reunion the following year. But good things come to all who wait – albeit until 2011.

2 Rusthall Ventures to attend World Jamboree
Madelaine Davidson and Andrew Forrester of Rusthall Venture Scout Unit are selected to represent Tunbridge Wells at the forthcoming World Jamboree in the Netherlands – to be accompanied by Andrew Maxwell (St Phillip’s Scouts).
Scout Movement Milestones - 1994
	January
	Colonel Brian Evans-Lombe, the only surviving member of the original camp at Brownsea Island dies, aged 100.

	
	

	
	

	April
	HRH The Duchess of Kent reviews Queen's Scouts at Windsor.

	
	

	
	Gilwell Reunion celebrates 75 years of Gilwell Park.

	
	

	July
	White House reopened.

	
	

	September
	European Venture takes 6,000 Venture Scouts to Europe.


Click HERE if you have any further information regarding this year
or

HERE to return to our Navigation page

??????         Leon               Sidney       Charlie


                      Piper              Welfare     Foreman ?








	
	
	            Last updated 20 July 2014



